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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, February 18, 2021 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, D Way, J McNett
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  M Everton, C Bigelow
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from January 21, 2021 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.  Comm Hansen will deliver to the county for processing.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Two of our fitness instructors—Carla Rockwell and Brenda Newton—gave a brief report on the state of the fitness classes.  The classes have continued to gain in popularity and are appreciated by a wide swath of our patrons.  The primary challenge has been the ability of tech-challenged patrons to master Zoom.  It was suggested that (1) we advertise the “how to” video which resides on our web page as suggested reading; (2) provide simulcast training to any who need it; and (3) coordinate with social media messaging so the information is widely disseminated.  It was also requested that we research an auto-reconnect feature for those who are kicked off of Zoom mid-class.
DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL/STAFF REPORTS

The ED updated the Board as follows.  The systems cutover is complete and Comcast cancellation will occur March 20.  We weathered the storm.  Our region has moved to Phase 2, allowing additional slots in the gym and upstairs.  The AHS Girls team is back in the pool. We have apportioned the $27K Friends donation as follows:  phone system ($6K); rainy day fund ($10K); remainder to replacement of upstairs water fountain, new filters and natatorium LED lighting, the latter two to be purchased in August.  A short marketing update was reviewed.
Financials were reviewed.  We showed a $24K loss in January.  Current cash balance is $331K.
NEW/OLD BUSINESS
1. Committee Reports.  Comms Way and Olsen reported on a marketing meeting held with Jenny Claridge.  A marketing plan was discussed in committee and finalized.  Comm Hansen reported on a Capital meeting held with Jennifer Lewis to discuss the state of fundraising efforts, donor communication, future collection and coordination with Jennifer Pitner.  Pitner will continue to be associated with the effort—this will continue to be assessed by the committee going forward.
2. Grant Activity.  Carla reported that a Firehouse Subs Foundation grant application has been submitted in the amount of $8,130 for safety equipment.  We will hear back in a couple of months.  Carla will reach out to our state reps in Olympia to see what local government assistance may be available.
3. Lap Swim Metrics.  Carla presented a metric of lap swim usage for January.  Attendance continues to climb.  The number of unfilled canceled sessions, no shows and unreserved sessions continues to fall.  There was discussion on how best to alert patrons to available slots—it was agreed that we would offer a permanent wait list option to patrons, with appropriate daily follow-up from cashiers and to advertise this on social media.
4. 2021 Pricing.  There was discussion re:  family memberships and the advisability of a surcharge, dependent on usage.  We will revisit this at the March meeting with a census of active family memberships and usage within those memberships—visits and number of family members.
5. Annual Retreat.  A potential agenda was briefly reviewed.  It was agreed that we will schedule a retreat one morning in March, 8:00-11:00 a.m. at the Senior Center, the purpose of which will be to update the strategic plan.  Commissioners and senior staff will attend, with the ED facilitating.  Commissioners will provide available dates so the space may be reserved.
ADJOURN
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  The next virtual meeting will be held March 18 @ 5:30 pm.
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